
Dear Mayor and Council,  
 
 
I am putting in a request for a “slow down” sign or something similar to this on Mountain View 
Lane, here in Temagami. 
 
My backyard goes onto this street, and the way the traffic speeds down the road is crazy. 
My children play outside on a regular basis as well as 8 other children in the area. My children 
are very good at watching for cars and looking both ways before they cross the street, but who 
knows what is going to be flying down the road. 
 
I do have two signs that say “slow children at play”, but nobody pays attention to them, it’s not 
just regular traffic, it’s ATV’s, Transports that are making delivers, ONR Trucks, and regular local 
traffic. 
 
I’m hoping this gets taking seriously before someone gets hurt. 
 
Thanks 
 
Jessica Cyr 


